

Members of Council

Mayor: Roger Barrett

Deputy Mayor:: David Reid

Councilors: Clifford Reid Russell Reid Gerald Rumbolt

Staff:

Town Clerk/Manager: Connie Reid

Assistant Town Clerk: Lisa Pearce

Maintenance/Animal Control Officer: Wayne Stuckless

Part time Maintenance: Jason Reid

E-mail

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com Phone: 709-635-5232 Fax: 709-635-4498

Town of Reidville Monthly Newsletter

August 2021

REIDVILLE ROAD

Exciting News!!! The province has approved to upgrade and pave 5.8 kilometers of Reidville Road!!! The tender for this should be out in the next couple of weeks so hopefully it will be done in the fall. As the town receives more information it will be posted on our Facebook page and in future newsletters.

INEREST CHARGES

Interest charges will resume on any overdue accounts beginning July 1st, 2021.

For your convenience, payments can be made online in either of two ways:

- You can set up the town as a biller in your online banking. Search for "Reidville, Town of' in the list of billers. Your account number is located on your invoice on the top left corner under your mailing address.
- You can send an email transfer to the town at:

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com

Use taxes as the password.

If you need clarification on either of these options, please feel free to call the town office.

HORSE DROPPINGS

Horse droppings on the roads/ shoulders of the road have been noted on numerous occasions. We have a lot of walkers in our town please be more respectful and ensure that you clean up after your animals

MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS

Council elections across Newfoundland and Labrador will be held September 28th. Any person is qualified to be nominated for a position on council providing they reach the following criteria:

Is a Canadian Citizen of the full age of 18 years.

Is a resident for a period of six (6) months before nomination day either in the municipality or in an area that on Election Day is part of the municipality.

Is not in arrears of taxes or other charges payable to the municipality.

This would be for a 4 year term and would be a great opportunity to give back to your community. Please think about putting your name on a ballot!! Nomination days will be held on September 1st and 2nd from 9 am to 4 pm. There will be further information posted on the town Facebook page, the bulletin boards, as well as a mailout next week. Please feel free to call the office for further information.



Reidville Volunteer Fire Department

Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief Alvin Fudge, Secretary Kerry Anstey, Treasurer **Paul Reid Owen Pittman** Jason Jones Sean O'Brien Rick Burden **Jacob O'Brien** Sam Butt Calvin Hiscock **lason Reid** Jason Stagg Jeremy Curlew Arron Hiscock

EMERGENCY NUMBERS:

Doctor on Call.	800-261-0741
Fire Alarm	635-5600
RCMP	635-2173
Ambulance	635-3020
NF PowerI	-800-474- 5711
Council Office	e635-5232
	635-4498

TOWN OFFICE RENOVATIONS

The town has received funding to do renovations to the town office/fire hall. This work will begin mid August and there will be significant work done to the outside of the building. Please be mindful of the workers and construction material when visiting the office during this time.

CEEP

The town has recently applied for trail work under the Community Employment Enhancement Program for the fall. If we are successful we will require employees who need 420 hours or less to qualify for Employment Insurance. The town normally gets a call in early fall to see how many hours we need. If this is something you qualify for or would like more information on please call the office.

TOWN OFFICE CLOSURE

The town office will be closed Monday, September 6th in observation of Labour Day. Sorry for any inconvenience.

BACK TO SCHOOL

It will soon be back to school time and safety has to be the top item on the timetable. Drivers are asked to be extra cautious however parents are asked to remind their children (including their teens) to please stand on the side of the road off the pavement while waiting for the bus.

PERMITS

Commercial (per building)	\$200
New House:	\$100
House Extension:	\$50
Accessory Buildings:	\$25
General Repairs:	\$10
Clearing Land	no charge

No Charge for a General Repairs permit for seniors. Most items will have to go to council for approvalplease ensure you have your application in for approval at meetings of council which are held the second Monday of every month.

THANK YOU!

Council and the 50+ Club would like to thank the student employees and wish them well in their future endeavors. They have done a great job and will be finishing up in the next week. Congratulations students and keep up the good work!

LITTLE FREE LIBRARIES

We have placed little libraries at the mailboxes at Rocky Brook Road and in the center of town as well as one at Sandy's Lookout. Residents can borrow from these libraries and if you have books to share, feel free to leave one. Take a book, share a book!

GREETINGS

The town of Reidville council and staff would like to send out Birthday and Anniversary greeting to anyone celebrating this month!!!! We hope you have a fantastic day with well wishes for many more!!!!